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n e w s e t t e

Clores tackles papers on LGBT 
psychology at SCU Indonesia
Psychology Department faculty Ricardo 
Clores tackled papers on LGBT 
psychology as part of his arrangement 
as DLSU-D’s exchange faculty to 
Soegijapranata Catholic University 
(SCU), Semarang, Central Java, 
Indonesia on May 1-23, 2016.  

Part of the exchange faculty program is 
to hold a seminar which was spearheaded 
itself by SCU on May 18, 2016. The 
seminar themed “Children in Conflict 
with the Law: Comparative Experiences 
between the Philippines and Indonesia,” 
was attended by local public officials, 
faculty members, students of graduate 
schools of psychology and law, and 
parents. 

Clores shared his paper entitled “A 
thousand mile journey on what do we 

do when children rape and kill other 
children”, which discussed the plight of 
children termed as juvenile delinquents 
or children in conflict with the law and 
what can be done to address the problem.
Being an exchange faculty, Clores also 
conducted several lectures and workshops 

on LGBT psychology, psychosocial 
concerns of children in conflict with 
the law, multi-cultural psychology with 
emphasis on Sikolohiyang Pilipino, 
and writing research in Psychology to 
graduate and undergraduate students of 
SCU.  
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Gemma Gosgolan, a full-time faculty under 
the University Lasallian Family Office, was 
elected vice president of the Signum Fidei 
Foundation Inc. from June 20 this year to 
June 20, 2019. She has also been appointed 
as Luzon coordinator of the Signum Fidei 
Association for a period of three years: from 
April 19 this year to April 18, 2019. 

Her duties and responsibilities include 
organizing regional assemblies and 

De La Salle University-Dasmariñas hosted 
the Technical Working Group meeting on 
Tourism, Hospitality and Entertainment 
organized by National Economic and 
Development Authority (NEDA) Region 
IV-A on July 14, 2016. 

Among the guests were representatives from 
TESDA IV-A, Department of Education 
IV-A, local government units, Tourism 
Officer, Hotel Restaurant Association, 
NEDA IV-A, among others. Representatives 
from DLSU-D were ULO Director Wilson 
Jacinto, UAO Director Marco Polo, and 
CTHM Dean Rowell Paras.  

DLSU-D will host the Academics and 
Industry Linkage Summit in October 2016.

consecration rites, proposing programs that 
address the needs of the Faith Community 
leaders in the cluster and region, creating 
and submitting annual reports to the 
National Coordinator, and coordinating 
and managing with the Signum Fidei 
Chapter coordinators and National 
Coordinator in the implementation of 
the various programs, and  assist the 
National Coordinator in forming a Faith 
Community within  a school setting.

Gosgolan is Signum Fidei’s new VP 

DLSU-D hosts NEDA Region IV-A meeting

Signum Fidei is a fraternity of Lasallian lay 
people who want to live a life of faith and 
zeal as the Lasallian Brothers do, which 
in turn would lead them to be adjoined 
to the spirit of the Institute. Instead of 
making vows as what the Brothers do, lay 
Lasallians can opt to bind manifestation 
of their commitment to God by means of 
consecration.


